SPECIAL MEETING BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

Friday, March 13, 1981

Present: Commissioner George R. Aud, President

Commissioner Larry Millison, Vice-President

Commissioner Richard D. Arnold

Commissioner Ford L. Dean Commissioner David F. Sayre

The meeting was called to order at 2:10 p.m.

REVIEW OF FY '81-'82 BUDGET REQUESTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Present: Joseph P. O'Dell, Budget Officer

A special meeting of the Board of County Commissioners was held in order to give the Board an opportunity to review the Budget Requests by the County's spending units for FY '81-'82 and the recommendations as presented by the Budget Officer. Mr. O'Dell stated that the recommendations which he is proposing are in line with the Commissioners' direction given to him.

After review of the summarized budget, the Commissioners agreed to set the date for approval of the recommended budget for their regular meeting on March 24.

HAZARDFOUS SITUATION OPEN WELLS

Commissioner Millison discussed with the Commissioners the open well that exists on property located in Hermanville. A Registered Letter has not been picked up by the property owner from the Health Department advising him of the hazardous condition and requesting that it be covered. The County Administrator stated that upon testimony by the Health Department that a hazardous condition exists, the County can enter onto the property and have it covered.

Commissioner Millison moved that the County Engineer's Office put a temporary cement cover on the well, until such time as the property owner can be notified. All Commissioners voted in favor.

In addition, the Commissioners agreed that the public should be made aware that it is unlawful to have open wells and requested the County Administrator prepare an appropriate announcement.

The meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.

Approved,

George R. Aud

President